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Friends! Friends! Friends! 
This month Jerry and I celebrate 21 wonderful years of marriage.  For sixteen of those 
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may be a shortage right now of food, cleaners, and toilet paper, but in GWRRA we never 

have a shortage of friends.  We have so enjoyed the ride over the years and look 

forward to riding again in the future and making more wonderful memories.   

é Luanne and Jerry Williams 

GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

ñFRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY, AND 

KNOWLEDGEò 
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With the life-changing emergence of the dreaded COVID-19 it seems decades since our planning meetings 

for the 2020 KY Ride-In.  Despite our desire to make this the KY GWRRA event of the year, we are quickly 

realizing that we may not reach the much anticipated Phase II of Governor Bershearsõ re-open plan by June 

5th.  At this point the District staff is monitoring the situation and will let us know if this event will be re-

scheduled or cancelled.  Please keep watching the website for updates. 

 

 

Chapter Team Directors Rick and Leah Cridin 

(859)534-5292 cd@chapterg.org  

Assistant Chapter Directors Randy and Kim Pommier 

859-466-1558 acd@chapterg.org 

Treasurer Luanne Williams 

(859)331-9475 treasurer@chapterg.org 

Membership Enhancement Jerry and Luanne Williams 

(859)331-9475 mec@chapterg.org  

Ride Coordinators Chuck and Judy Norris 

(859)586-7084 ridecoordinator@chapterg.org 

Technical Educator OPEN 

  technical@chapterg.org 

Pins & Patches John Keiter 

(859)640-2704 pinsandpatches@chapterg.org 

Awards Coordinator Gary Heil 

(859)341-7484 awards@chapterg.org 

Historian Carol Redd 

(859)356-1083 history@chapterg.org 

50/50 Coordinators Dean & Kim Hedger 

(859)743-2665 50-50@chapterg.org 

Webmaster Kim Artmayer 

(859)534-5351 webmaster@chapterg.org 

Motorist Awareness  Coordinator Charlie Hobbs 

(859)689-4955 map@chapterg.org 

Newsletter Editor Donita Nardi 

(589)379-5141 newsletter@chapterg.org 

Social Secretary Rena Hobbs 

(859)389-4955 social@chapterg.org 

2020 Couple of the Year Chuck & Judy Norris 

(859)586-7084 coy@chapterg.org  

2020 Individual of the Year Pam Haines 

(859)750-8901 ioy@chapterg.org  
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 Happy May Chapter G!  Leah and I hope you are all well and finding productive ways to spend your time 

while we are practicing social distancing.  Both of us are still working and getting some much needed work 

done around the house.  We are staying upbeat and keep checking our calendars in the hope that we will 

get to participate in most of the events that were planned at the beginning of the year.  I have been riding, 

but staying local enjoying some hometown scenery. 

We are continuing to monitor guidance from the Home Office as well as the District and as of now all 

scheduled activities for May have been cancelled.  We miss you all so much, but we want to make sure we 

do our part to keep you all well, so that we can all come back together when the restrictions are lifted.   

Please feel free to reach out to us or any member of the staff should you need anything.  We are a family 

and will assist you in any way we can. 

Talk about timing.  While writing this article Leah and I received a call from Rick Broadway, our District 

Director, who wanted to discuss the Ride-In.  Using the re-opening criteria that have been established by 

the President and our Governor, it is clear that we will not be in Phase II or III by the beginning of June, so 

we have decided to cancel, or possibly postpone the Ride-In.  Weõll have to see how things progress and 

what is available.  We will keep you informed as more information becomes available. 

Please keep yourselves safe and well and we will see you soon. 

Stay safe!  

 

 

The Gold Wing Road Riders Association has been committed to observing 

the recommendations put forth by public health officials since the beginning 

of this unprecedented situation.  The most current information released by 

government and health care officials continue with the recommendations to 

consider postponing meetings and limiting attendance.  Therefore, the 

current environment makes it impossible for us to hold a safe and enjoyable event for our attendees and 

exhibitors.  So, after weeks of carefully monitoring the ongoing spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19), we 

have made the difficult decision to cancel Wing Ding 42, scheduled to be held June 30 through July 4, in 

Springfield, Missouri.
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Boy, this article has been hard to write! Donita gave us a tough assignment this month. Not 

much has been funny and I am lousy at making things up. So, we thought, why not just write 

about what our month in quarantine has been like. Randy is considered essential, and Kim is 

still teaching, but now only 3 days a week. 

  

So....is our house immaculate? No, not even close. I suppose some of your houses are cleaner 

than they ever have been. Did we pick up a hobby or try to expand our minds? Ha, ha, ha, no. 

We watched a lot of TV, played a lot of iPad games, shined up the Wing but nowhere to go, 

We built shelves in our garage and finally spent time at our sonõs farm near Falmouth. We did some 

riding (side-by-side) cut wood and went turkey hunting. 

Did we waste our time in quarantine? Maybe, but weõre just doing what we do; waiting for the 

weather to allow us to add riding to the list. 

 

Be safe and stay healthy, 

 

Let me begin by saying that I never intended to have a òview from the back seató because I never intended 

to get on a motorcycle.  Even when my nephew came home from the Marines and was riding family 

members up and down the street just so they could see what it was like é I kindly (but firmly!) declined the 

offer. 
 

HOWEVER é Jack eventually bought a motorcycle and invited me to take a ride with him down Route 8.  

We rode to the sound of my helmet constantly òclickingó into his because I was sitting so far forward.  My 

eyes were fixed on the òDOTó on the back of Jackõs helmet because I was so scared and knew we were 

going to crash at any moment.  Occasionally, Jack would point out something he wanted me to see and I 

would timidly remove my attention from the òDOTó and roll my eyes to see what he wanted me to look at 

(without, of course, involving any head movement). 
 

Before long Jack started talking about getting a new bike.  One day I said to him, òYou know, if you really 

want a new bike, you donõt have to wait for my permission ... I mean, you can go ahead and get one if you 

want.ó  Well, almost before I completed that sentence, we were standing in Florence Honda purchasing a 

2003 1800 Goldwing!   
 

The quality of my rides improved (it was like riding in a lounge chair!) and the quantity did as well.  Until, 

that is, Jack started talking about taking a trip out West . . . YIKES!  I finally agreed to go with one 

stipulation . . . if at any point I wasnõt enjoying all that bike riding I would be free to go to the nearest airport 

and fly home while he continued his adventure . . . so we would both be happy.  With that agreement firmly 

in place, we hit the road and the thought of finding an airport never again crossed my mind.    
 

The trip was WONDERFUL!  Why?  Because òMy View from the Back Seató was GREAT once I accepted the 

fact that (1) sitting back and relaxing would eliminate that annoying helmet clicking and 

(2) that any microscopic head movement on my part would not result in a serious, 

critical, severe, or deadly disaster!          

Carol Redd 
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With no gathering last month, we didnõt have the opportunity to give away any money in April, but we are all 

winners by staying safe and doing what we can to keep healthy.  We hope to see you all again soon so that 

we can generate a little of our own stimulus package! 

 

Stay safe! 

 

Hello Chapter G Members, 

Well this has been the most difficult 2 months that we can ever remember in our life time.  We havenõt 

been able to see our family and our G friends in months.  We know that this is the right thing to do to get 

through this Corona Virus and we will look forward to when we can get back to our ònormaló lives and be 

able to socialize and ride again with our friends.  We hope everyone is staying safe & healthy and we hope 

to see all of you in the near future. 

As a reminder, GWRRA is offering 4 Free Months of a Trial Membership.  You will receive:  Rescue 

Motorcycle Towing of 35 miles, 4 months subscription to Wing World Magazine, and an opportunity to 

participate in Chapter Life.  Please check out all of the GWRRA benefits by visiting: GWRRA.ORG 

Also, please check your membership cards for expiration dates to ensure that your membership is current.  

Please contact us if any of your contact information has changed.  If you have any questions or need 

assistance, please donõt hesitate to contact us. 

Our Chapter G Membership Enhancement E-Mail Address is: mec@chapterg.org. 

.

If you need 144 rolls of toilet paper 

for a 14 day quarantine, you probably 
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before COVID-19 
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 It is another bright, sunny afternoon as I sit at the computer typing this missive. Another day held captive 

by the COVID-19 virus when we could have been out riding and adding to our mileage for the year. Instead, 

I am remembering past rides and destinations the four of us took when we had the sidecar rig. I am 

thinking of three of Michele and Ravenõs favorite day rides. Places we cannot go as the governor has 

specified; we are not to leave the state of Kentucky.  The first destination is Millerõs Amish Bakery in West 

Union, Ohio. This is an enjoyable ride east on Ohio Route 125 through the rolling hills of Clermont, Brown 

and Adams counties, then north on Ohio route 41. For those who have not been there, Millerõs is more 

than a bakery. They also sell furniture, gazebos, out-buildings and wooden playground equipment. In 

addition to the bakery, they have a bulk food store with a deli counter. To support the local Amish school, 

they usually host fund raisers during the Memorial Day and Labor Day Holidays. When Raven was younger, 

she liked to ride in the pony drawn carts they had available on those weekends. Naturally, we had to 

purchase bakery items for the family while we were there. Their favorites include cherry or apple turnovers 

for Michele, cream horns for our son and glazed doughnuts for the rest. In prior years, the fund raisers 

included Chicken dinners, but I believe they have discontinued those and serve hamburgers, hotdogs and 

such now. The return trips were south on Ohio route 41 to U S 52, following the Ohio River west to I-275. 

We will explore the other two favorite spots in future issues. Maybe by then, we will be able to visit them. 

Remember, if you have not furnished your beginning odometer reading for the year, please do so now. 

Email to awards@chapterG.org.  As always, if you provided your ending odometer reading for 2019, I will 

use that as your starting reading. Be safe and wash your hands often. 

(Arenõt you tired of hearing that?) 

 

 

         

Tis a social distancing world we live in.... but things are gonna improve- maybe even this month! 
 

As always, I'm the one to see if you need a shirt or flag or some kind of patch or doodad for your vest. 

When you compare our shirts to others you may have seen, you realize that we offer the best you will likely 

see.  
 

Since we're not doing a lot of group riding these days, it's a good time to take stock of 

what you have and what you might need. I'm just a text/email/call away.  
 

Do not forget about hearing protection when you start to ride again - when your hearing is 

gone, it's gone... 

 

 

about:blank
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JUST FOR GIGGLES 

My body has absorbed so much soap and disinfectant 

lately that when I pee, it cleans the toilet.  

Classified AdÔòSingle man with toilet paper seeks 

woman with hand sanitizer for good clean fun. 

 

The GWRRA Rider Education Program (REP) is intended to make the motorcycle environment safer by 

reducing injuries and fatalities and increasing motorcyclist skills and awareness. The District Educator is 

responsible for promoting and implementing this program.  The REP consists of four levels.  Over the next 

few months, I would like to look at the different levels and ways to relate them to your riding.  While this 

might initially seem like the same thing about which every other Educator writes, I would appreciate your 

attention and your patience while I try to change your mind. 

This month I am continuing with the first level, Level I: Safety by Commitment.  The root word of 

commitment is commit, which came into use sometime after 1350 AD, and finds its origins in the Latin 

word committere, meaning to send or give over.  At dictionary.com, one can find the meaning of 

commitment as a noun with several definitions, including: 1) the act of committing, pledging, or engaging 

oneself; 2) a pledge or promise; an obligation; 3) engagement (as in involvement).   

Everyone joining the Levels Program starts at Level I.  We all must start somewhere, and I for one prefer to 

start at the beginning.  Being the best at anything requires mastering the fundamentals.  Level I asks the 

participant to commit to being safe - to pledge to be mindful of the risks of riding a motorcycle.  A 

committed rider should be someone who engages their mind in the act of motorcycling before putting their 

bike into gear.  They feel the obligation of their responsibility to themselves and others that requires them 

to focus on best riding practices, so they can finish their ride without harm befalling themselves or others 

with whom they share the roadways. 

UPDATE: Members participating in the Rider Education Levels Program who have expired or will expire on 

or after January 1st, 2020 are granted a grace period that has been extended until December 31st, 2020 

allowing time for the Member to take part in one or more of the following courses or classes to bring their 

level up to date:  

Å GWRRA (or RE Program approved alternative) on-bike course 

Å The Universityõs Co-Rider seminar 

Å GWRRA MEDIC FIRST AIDÈ (or MFA Program approved alternative) class. 

The grace period will not be decreased and may be extended if deemed necessary.  

Additionally, GWRRA has decided to offer alternative training opportunities for those individuals committed 

to safety.  The courses will be presented by the University Team. If you wish to participate, these are the 

specifics: 

Pre-register on-line on the University website: gwrradot.com.  Once registered, you will receive an email 

confirming your registration.  Classes will be offered at 3:00pm and 6:00pm Central Time.  Class sizes will 

be limited.  A U.3 class roster will be completed submitted for entry into the database.  You must 

participate by computer or phone with a camera. No dial in calls.  All Members are encouraged and 

welcome to attend.  
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What types of jokes are 

allowed during quarantine? 

Inside jokes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


